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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA EDWARDS, CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR 
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. 439 - A
COMMITTEE: Public Safety

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to requiring the mayor’s office of criminal justice to evaluate the performance of criminal justice programs that receive funding from the city

	Sponsors: Council Members Williams, Narcisse, Kagan, Hanks, Riley, Stevens, Hudson, Abreu, Restler, Sanchez, Louis, Ayala, Brewer, Brannan, De La Rosa, Farías and Velázquez

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require the Mayor’s Office of Criminal Justice, to evaluate the performance of organizations that receive funding from the City for criminal justice-related services, such as alternatives to incarceration, reentry services, pretrial supervised release, and violence prevention programming. A summary of such evaluations would then be required to be submitted to the Mayor and the Council annually.

	EFFECTIVE DATE Immediately

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: FISCAL 2024 

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY23
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY24
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY24

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  There is no estimated impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: There is no estimated impact on expenditures as a result of this legislation.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION:   Mayors Office of Criminal Justice
New York City Council Finance Division

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:   Owen Kotowski, Financial Analyst            
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:  Jack Storey, Unit Head

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 439 on May 19, 2022 and was referred to the Committee on Public Safety (Committee). The Committee heard the legislation on November 4, 2022, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended, and the amended legislation. Proposed Intro. 439-A, will be considered by the Committee on March 2, 2023. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Int. 439-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on March 2, 2023. 

	DATE PREPARED: FEBRUARY 23, 2023	
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